
 
 
 

 

August 16, 2018 
       File No. SL0607548721 (JDW) 
 
 
Presidio Trust  
Attn. Ms. Nina Larssen  
Remediation Program Manager  
103 Montgomery Street 
P.O. Box 29052  
San Francisco, CA 94129-0052 
Via email: nlarssen@presidiotrust.gov 

 

 
Subject: Presidio Trust Request for Final Concurrence – No Unacceptable Soil 

Vapor Intrusion Risk and No Further Evaluation Determination 
Buildings 128A and 129B Riley Avenue, Presidio of San Francisco 

 
Dear Ms. Larssen: 

I reviewed the Presidio Trust’s letter dated August 3, 2018, requesting the Regional Water 
Board’s concurrence that there is no unacceptable human health risk from soil vapor intrusion 
(VI) into Riley Avenue Buildings 128A and 129B. I concur that based on the data presented, 
which was collected in accordance with an approved work plan, VI into Riley Avenue buildings 
128A and 129B is not a concern warranting further evaluation at this time. 
 
If you have any questions, please contact me at (510) 622-2375 or at 
jeff.white@waterboards.ca.gov. 
 

Sincerely, 
 
 
 
 
Jeffrey D. White 
Water Resource Control Engineer 
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